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Proclaiming Christ in word and action; 
growing in care, love and service. 

 

 

The Grapevine 

May 2022 

Christ is risen! 

Alleluiah! 

The Easter Cross, 
covered with  
flowers, at  
St James’,  
Delamere. 



2 

Snippets from WFA Council meeting, March 2022 

Priestly Prattle 

 

…

 

Fr Brenton writes: 
 

In the last two weeks we have heard 

a lot about sacrifice.  
 

In Holy Week we walked with Jesus 

to the cross for God’s sacrifice for 

the whole world. Jesus died for us 

and went willingly to the cross for  

all mankind’s redemption and eternal life as He overcame 

the sting of death. He showed us courage in the face of  

adversity, He was willing to stand up for what is right in 

the face of great odds and power-hungry authorities. We 

see the self-sacrificing love on the cross. We rise above 

the self-centredness that confines and narrows us, to the 

outgoing love that which expands our hearts and minds, 

as our hearts and minds grow to be like the heart and 

mind of Jesus.  
 

I am writing this after participating in the Anzac Day dawn 

service in McLaren Vale, and we can see this sacrificial 

love as we remember all those who have fallen in war or 

conflict, giving of themselves in the ultimate sacrifice so 

others may live in freedom. It is not always easy to stand 

up for what is right and just, to protect our freedom and 

way of life. All too often it comes at a cost, a terrible cost.  

We enjoy freedom today because of the generations who 

came before, laying that foundation with their very lives.  

Help us to remember, but save us from ever glorifying 

the horror and tragedy of war.  
 

This morning I reflected on both sacrifices of the last 

weeks; Jesus and the Anzacs. May we never lose an  

overwhelming sense of gratitude for those that pay that 

ultimate price. “Greater love has no one than this, than 

to lay down one’s life for his friends.”  
 

Lest we forget the great lesson of Easter.  
 

Lest we forget the great lesson of the Anzac tradition.  

        Amen.  

The meeting was the first since the Annual General 
(Vestry) meeting (13th March). Diocesan ordinances now 
require the parish priest to chair the meetings unless he 
chooses otherwise. Br Simon did choose otherwise, and 
Brian McMillan was appointed by the Council to be its  
Chairman.  
 

Other parish officers appointed were: 
  Jane Cuthbert, Secretary 
  Margaret Cale, Treasurer.   
  WHS & Risk Officer, Ted Sandercock 
  Safe Ministry Officer, Jane Cuthbert 
The appointment of a Complaints Officer (now to be called 
a Peace-Making Officer) was deferred.  
 

Diocesan Council’s April meeting had thanked Brian 
McMillan and others for their work on the Legislative  
Review Committee. 
 

Br Simon reflected that we had been working to ensure a 
safe environment for worship, including different view-
points and theologies, the importance of listening and 
working through them without losing what we have here. 
 

The Treasurer reported that income so far this year is 
down, and expenses higher. Sunday collections were 
down. Were we losing donations because COVID  
prevented the passing around of the collection plate?  
Individual churches could now make their own decisions 
as to how best to collect people’s offerings. It was sug-
gested that people revisit their direct debit giving—has it 
been updated in the last two years? 
There has been an increase in cost of church insurance.  

It was noted with delight that Iona, previously part of the 
youth group at St Nicholas’, is now Mission Officer in the 
Catholic Church.   
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Sunday 29th May 

Combined service at St Ann’s  
10.30 am 

and stay for lunch. 
(Details to be arranged— 

check your pew sheet) 
 

ALL WELCOME! 
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   For your Diary …  A reminder! Dates and events listed here may still be subject to changes and  
       conditions due to COVID  

May 
 
 

Sun 1st Gold Coin Collection 
Mon 2nd  Mothers’ Union McLaren Vale   
   Information Centre 9.30 am  
Tues 3rd PHILIP & JAMES 
Thurs 5th Yankadelly 4 pm 
Fri 6th  JOHN 
Sun 8th ACH service, Yankalilla   
Tues 10th WFA Council St Ann’s 7 pm  
Wed 11th Maggie’s Mates 11.15 am 
Thurs 12th Prayers for Peace St Ann’s 11.15 am 
Sat 14th Car Boot Sale, SCC (see p. 10) 
  Saturday Night Out  Willunga (see p. 5) 
Tues 17th Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Wed 18th Contemplative Prayer, Christ Church  
   Yankalilla, 7 pm 
Fri 20th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30 (Bookings  
   8392 4508 ) & Fellowship 1 pm 
Sat 21st Jumble Sale, St Ann’s 8.30-12.30 
Sun 22nd Healing Service, Christ Church  
   Yankalilla, 7 pm 
Thurs 26th ASCENSION 
Fri 27th Family Tea St Ann’s 6.30 pm 
Sun 29th Combined service (5th Sunday) St Ann’s  
   10.30 am (see below) 
Tues 31st VISITATION of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

See The Grapevine on the website 
www.southernvalesparish.org.au  

under Newsletter. 
You can not only read it in colour,    

but also find a number of pages of extra photos. 

June 
 

Wed. 1st Prayer for Christian Unity, SCC, 1.30 pm 
Fri 3rd—Sat 4th   Diocesan Synod, Murray Bridge 
Sun 5th PENTECOST 
  Gold Coin Collection 
Mon 6th Mothers’ Union 9.30 am McLaren Vale  
   Information  Centre 
Wed 8th Maggie’s Mates 11.15 am 
Thurs 9th Prayers for Peace St Ann’s 11.15 am 
  Yankadelly 4 pm 
Sat 11th BARNABAS 
  Saturday Night Out Willunga 
Sun 12th ACH service, Yankalilla  
Tues 14th WFA Council, 4 pm Christ Church 
Wed 15th Contemplative Prayer, Christ Church 7 pm 
Fri 17th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30 (Bookings  
   8392 4508 ) & Fellowship 1.pm 
Tues 21st World Refugee Day service SCC 11 am 
  Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Fri 24th BIRTH OF JOHN THE BAPTIST 
  Family Tea St Ann’s 6.30 pm 
Sun 26th Healing Service, Christ Church 7 pm 
Wed 29th PETER & PAUL 
 
 

LAST CALL ! 
BCA boxes now overdue!
Please hand to your Warden  

 

Saturday 21st May 
 

Don’t just vote, live it up! 
See you at the 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Books, bric-a-brac, clothes, jewellery,  
cakes, biscuits & produce, plants,  
sausage sizzle, Devonshire teas 

Something for everyone! 

St Ann’s St Ann’s 
7 Stonehouse Lane,  

Aldinga 

8.30-12.30 
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St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 

 

L: 
Maundy  

Thursday - 
the Eucharist  

and R: the altar 
is stripped  
(see p. 8). 

 

 
Below: 

EASTER DAY! 
Uncle Tom 

Drought helps 
Oakleigh  

extinguish the 
Paschal Candle 

for Judith Wells. 

Palm  
Sunday 

More photos in the colour supplement online. 
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News from St Stephen’s,   Willunga 

The highlight at St Stephen’s in April was  
undoubtedly the Easter Vigil held on Holy  
Saturday, the 16th April.  This marked the  
beginning of Easter. The service, taken by  
Fr Brenton, was divided into four parts: 

1. The Service of Light 

2. The Liturgy of the Word 

3. The Liturgy of Baptism 
4.    The Liturgy of the Eucharist. 
 

At the beginning of the service, at 7 pm, the 
church was in darkness. The service began 
outside the church and the new fire was lit 
and blessed.  Then the Paschal  Candle was 
prepared with Fr Brenton saying the words: 
“Christ yesterday and today, the beginning 
and the end; Alpha; all time belongs 
to him. To him be glory and power 
through every age for ever, Amen.” 
So next time we see the Paschal  
Candle we will be reminded of the 
words of the markings. 
 

Another highlight of the Vigil Service 
was that Brian Macmillan played the 
organ, and then we processed into 
the darkened church with our  
candles to continue the Easter Vigil. 
As the Paschal Candle was placed on 
its stand, Fr Brenton said “Alleluia, 
Christ is risen,” to which we all  
replied “He is risen indeed, Alleluia”. 
For the first parts of the service  the 
church was lit by candle light. 
 

We thank Ted Sandercock and Fr Brenton for their  detailed preparation for 
the service, and Wendy Sandercock, Christi Banner and Steven Banner for 
preparing the church for the service. The Easter flowers were prepared by 
Trish Frith with roses provided by Mary Johnston.  The “makeshift choir” also 
added to the beauty of the occasion. 
 

At the end of the service there were chocolates and bubbles provided by 
Wendy Sandercock and Christi Banner, to celebrate the occasion. 
 

This was indeed a glorious beginning to the season of Easter and we hope 
that you can join us for the Easter Vigil in 2023. 
 

The next Saturday Night Out will be on the 14th of May.  Please book with 
Ted (0410 548 040 or sanderwt@bigpond.com) and provide your menu 
choice to him by Thursday 12th May. Copies of the menu can be sent by 
email. On the other  Saturdays, drinks and nibbles will continue to be offered  
at the  back of  the Church.   
This fellowship is part of the St Stephen’s tradition.      

     John Strachan  & Susan Smith, Wardens 
 

STOP PRESS 
On the weekend after Easter there were four baptisms at St Stephen’s!  
More about this in the next  issue. Christi &Steve Banner,  

Wendy Sandercock 

Fr Brenton & Ted Sandercock bring 
the Paschal Candle into the church 

Brenda & Roger Dew 
reading by candle light 



6 

 

News from St Ann’s   

 Palm Sunday 
On 10th April , led by Brother Simon, we  
celebrated Palm Sunday, initially with a  
procession around the exterior of the church, 
following  Shadow the donkey, with the  
congregation singing, unaccompanied, “All 
Glory, Praise and Honour” by Theodulph of 
Orleans (750-821). 
  

As the Minutes of the April Meeting of the 
Friends of St Ann’s note, it is a special feature 
of our Palm Sunday celebrations that there 
are people outside our usual worshipping  
community who are interested in making it 
happen: Jim Lekkas provides Shadow, and 
Burda Sanders brings her to us, the Aldinga 
Central shopping Centre Manager, Charlotte, 
allows the cutting of palms, Michael the 
shopping centre cleaner stopped for a long  
conversation about it last year – and this year 
we had a lot of help with the palms from the 
Six Brothers. We celebrate this support. 
 

Good Friday 
On 15th April, again led by Brother Simon, 
with Bill Cale as Crucifer,  we followed the 
Stations of the Cross in the grounds of the 
church and in the cemetery, finishing in  
the church.  This year we used the version  
created in 2004 by Ruth Burgess and Chris 
Polhill and published by Wild Goose  
Publications, the publishing division of the 
Iona Community.  At each Station there was 
the Adoration, the Reading (by an individual 
reader), a Reflection (read by all together),  
a Prayer (by Brother Simon) and the Chorus 
“Jesus remember me when you come into 
your Kingdom” sung by all to the sound of 
Julia Drought on the Tenor Recorder. 
As the Minutes of the April 2022 Meeting  
of the Friends of St Ann’s record, it was a  
wonderful service of Stations of the Cross, 
and we were fortunate in the weather. There 
was a lot of good feedback on the words of 
the Stations – short scriptures, and the  
commentary, said together. The words, the 
music and the atmosphere really came  
together. It was good to have Julia Drought’s 
accompaniment on the recorder outdoors.  
In spite of the noise of the traffic at the front 
of the church, it had been important to have 
the last Stations there, where they could be 
seen from the road. Br Simon’s concluding  
The service by removing his chasuble and 
stole and laying them down on the cross, was 
very moving. 

Easter Day 
On 17th April, again led by Brother Simon, we  celebrated the  
Resurrection. As recorded in the minutes of the Friends of St Ann’s, 
it was a beautiful service, with a wonderful atmosphere.  
Arrangements for the service being shared with the “overflow” in 
the Room worked well, even though it hadn’t been possible to film 
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News from St Ann’s, Aldinga  cont’d  

Family Service 
We dedicated our Family Service on 3rd April  to those 
affected by the invasion of Ukraine, so led by Sally Shaw 
we began with prayer, lamenting the lives lost , and  
praying comfort for those  grieving and those who are 
afraid. “Hear our longing that leaders and nations will 
honour the worth of all people by having the courage to 
resolve conflict through dialogue. May all our human 
failings be transformed by your wonderful grace and 
goodness. We ask this in the name of Christ, the author 
of peace and sustainer of Creation.” 
  

In a sense, our theme, Thankful Living: rejoicing in God’s 
goodness, might seem inappropriate in that context, but 
we focussed on the gifts of God, the gifts of others, and 
the example of Mary’s anointing of Jesus (John 12:1-8):  
Our final hymn, “New every morning is the love”, with 
words by the Reverend John Keble (1792-1866) includes 
this verse which should give us clear encouragement and 
guidance:     The trivial round, the common task, 

will give us all we need to ask: 
room to deny ourselves, 

   a road to bring us daily nearer God. 

the service in the church. Thanks for all the work that was  
involved. Br Simon’s coming over to the Room for the  
Asperges helped make a  connection between the two parts  

Family Tea 
On 22nd April  we gathered for Family Tea, again with 
smaller numbers. On such occasions there is more of a 
dinner party atmosphere, as we sit around the table.  
 

Visit to St David’s, Burnside 
On 24th April ten members of the congregation paid a 
visit to St David’s Burnside, in return for their visit to us 
in 2021. Unfortunately space does not permit photos 
here of the visit, but they can be viewed in the online 
supplement. Back at home, Br Simon was ill with COVID, 
but Dn Peter Chapman stepped ably into the breach. We 
were pleased to welcome Jo Parsons back from England, 
with her husband on this occasion, and are glad that we 
can expect her to be with us for some months .  
  

Jumble Sale 
As always, we look forward to sharing time and space 
with those who will be attending our next Jumble Sale,  
on Saturday 21st May, and we expect that they will take 
home, as well as happy memories, objects which they 
always wanted and for which so reasonable a price has 
never before been available.     
  Brian McMillan & Julianne Bates, Wardens 

of the congregation, and it was good that we all  
received Communion in the church. Having two 
good singers in the Room made a huge difference 
to the hymns – thank you Barb and Bill! The flowers 
from St Stephen’s also made it more special.   
Numbers at the service were good (100, with 81 
communicants) and two new people who came said 
they had been looking for a church to come to. The 
Easter bookmark which was handed out had been 
something people could take away afterwards, and 
some had taken extra, to give away. The cross,  
decorated with flowers, was carried out to the 
street by Mark Elliott and Tristan Simon, to spread 
the joy of Easter, and an Easter Garden was made 
by Emma and Izabelle Elliott (below). 
 

More photos can be seen in the online supplement 
(p. 17) 
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News from Christ Church, Yankalilla  

For our Good Friday service Fr Brenton 
chose to do the Stations of the Cross. After 
prayers and a couple of hymns and  
readings we adjourned to the grounds 
where the Stations of the Cross, like that 
above, are displayed. We stopped at all 
Stations, with those present taking it in 
turn to read  the story on each and to  
offer a prayer.  
 

It was good to have a small group of  
pilgrims who were visiting the shrine join 
us, with two of them participated in the 
story telling.     
 

And on Easter Day we celebrated Jesus’  
Resurrection.    CHRIST IS RISEN! 

 
Palm Sunday at Christ Church was 
quite well attended with several  
visitors, including a couple from  
Bendigo who were here on holiday 
joining us, as well as a lady and her 
daughter who used to live here and 
attend Christ Church. 
 

Fr Brenton preached about the entry 
of Christ into Jerusalem, particularly 
His humility shown by His riding on a 
donkey, and the way He treated  
people.      

Maundy Thursday is the service which 
commemorates the Last Supper and  
Jesus’ washing the feet of his disciples.  
At the end of the service all linens,  
hangings, candlesticks and ornaments  
are silently stripped from the church,  
designating the desolation and  
abandonment of the long night in  
Gethsemane, leaving only an overturned 
chair and a trailing cloth to signify the 
fleeing of the disciples (centre photo). 
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News from St James’, Delamere 

We continue to have our fortnightly services 

at Delamere with a regular attendance of 

between 10-12 people. We were very  

thankful that Fr Peter Randle was able to 

take a service for us on Easter Sunday as  

this was a third Sunday of the month when 

we would normally not have a service.   

We were blessed to have our Easter Cross  

beautifully covered in flowers thanks to the 

talented “green thumbs” from our  

congregation (see p. 1). 
 

We were joined by several visitors over the 

Easter period who enjoyed worshipping 

with us. 
 

it was nice for members from St James  to 

be able to volunteer their time and skills to  

assist with the recent upgrade of the kitchen  

in the Christ Church Hall. 
 

After many years of faithful service, Ann Ryan 

has reluctantly relinquished her title as a 

warden at St James. We are very  

appreciative of what she has done and we 

trust that she will continue, albeit without a 

title. 
 

The Future of St James’ 

Towards the end of last year we started to 

explore what the future holds for the 

church, hall and cemetery that are all part of 

the St James’ Delamere property.  Over the 

past 6 months we have explored possible 

options to utilise our current assets to  

provide additional income streams which 

would allow us to stay as a viable centre, 

e.g. use the grounds for overnight stays for 

RVs, hire out the hall as a function venue  

or AirBnB destination.  Unfortunately, after 

several discussions with staff from the 

Yankalilla Council to see what we would 

need to do to accommodate any of the  

proposed ideas, we have resolved not to 

pursue the concept any further in light of 

the following:  

• The costs of upgrades would be far in excess 

of the monetary benefits that we may get. We 

would need to provide a wheelchair  

accessible  toilet to comply with current building 

codes, and it would entail needing  a new septic 

system which could cost  an estimate of  

between  $50-75,000. There would need to be 

numerous other modifications to the hall. 

• There is no mains water supply to support a large increase in 

the usage of the premises. We currently have two 4000L rainwater 

tanks. We have been quoted $330 for the delivery of 14000L of 

potable water. 

There is a lack of personnel to manage an upgraded facility. 
 

We will now need to explore what other options may be available 

for us.       Peter Filsell, Warden 
 

Above:  The Palm Sunday congregation (Rob and Ann Ryan, 
Gail Filsell, Fr Brenton and visitors from Adelaide) assembled 
outside the church, and processed into the church flanked with 
palm branches. 
 

Below: Fr Peter Randle  delivers his Easter homily. 
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B 

News from St Nicholas’, S.C.C., Seaford 

Our services :  Brother Simon took our first service in April 
and Fr Ted presided over our Palm Sunday Service.  Part of 
the service included the Litany of the Palms, which took 
place outside in the Grace garden with all the  
congregations at SCC taking part.  We had a slight hiccup 
in the fact that the Catholic Priest was delayed because his 
car became “boxed in” at his first service at Noarlunga!  
Fortunately Ted stepped in and began the service for us, 
allowing us all to rejoin our individual congregations and 
continue with our worship. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Good Friday Ecumenical Service was organized by the 
Lutheran Community with all other congregations taking 
part in the readings and prayers. The Service “Way of the 
Cross” ran with no added introductions, pauses for  
readings, reflection and prayer, begun and ended in  
silence. A very moving service. 
 

Easter Day was a combined service with the UCA and 
Churches of Christ.  A great day of celebration and worship 
as we came together to light our Pascal Candle and rejoice 
in the resurrection of our Lord.  We all enjoyed hot cross 
buns, tea, coffee and of course suitable blessed Easter 
eggs, following the service. 
 

As Bro Simon was unfortunately confined to barracks  
with COVID following Easter Day, our service on the 24th 
April was presided over by Fr Ted, with ample assistance 
from the laity. 
 

On Saturday 23rd April we farewelled Pastor Mark Kaesler , 
from the Lutheran Community (suppl. p. 15). Pastor Mark 
was diagnosed with Pancreatic Cancer in 2020 and retired 

last year.  His life was celebrated in song, prayer and 
some wonderful memories from his family.  The full Large 
Worship Space was a testament to the impact he made 
and will continue to make in the lives of his family, 
friends and fellow Christians.  He would have been 
amazed at the number present and would certainly have 
enjoyed the array of food on offer following the service.  
 

Fellowship  We met on the fourth Sunday this month, 
with Good Friday falling on our usual meeting day.  We  
discussed several pastoral issues and prayers, phone calls 
or visits to those in need.  We discussed possible  
fundraising ideas along the  lines of no bake cake stalls, 
raffles and a concert later in the year.  We also discussed 
our upcoming 40th anniversary for St Nicholas’ – August 
this year – and the planning for an afternoon of song, 
memories and food seems the way to go.  We are still 

waiting on an upgrade 
to our sound system 
in the Baptistry and 
hope this will be  
completed soon. 
 

Bible Study We  
completed our Lenten 
Bible Study, a course 
of prayer, music and  
reflection which was 
enjoyed by all those 
who attended. We are 
hoping to hold  
another study during 
the next school term.  
We have been invited 
to attend the  
ecumenical  study 

held fortnightly, on Wednesdays, studying the coming 
week’s Gospel. 
 

Prayer chain and pastoral care  We have had a few  
people away visiting family and friends over Easter and 
look forward to welcoming them back this week.  Fr Ted 
and several others continue to take communion  to those 
who wish it and others keep in touch by phone or short 
visits. Our prayer chain is as active as ever and continues 
to be a blessing to all of us. 
 

SCC There is a car boot sale planned for May 14th, 10 till 
2 pm with various stalls, Devonshire teas and sausage 
sizzle on offer. The Café will run a Biggest Morning Tea 
event in May, and Ecumenical Services are planned for  
Wed. 1st June at 1.30 pm in the Week of Prayer for  
Christian Unity, and  World Refugee Day, Tuesday 21st 
June at 11.00 am. 
We are truly blessed with our congregation and their  
willingness to share their time, talents and gifts with us 
and the wider community at SCC. 
God Bless    Helen Cook & Jane Cuthbert, Wardens  

 

Set up for Easter Fr Ted blessing us with water! 
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Who’d like to be  
the donkey? 
 

The commissioning 
of the Pastoral Care 
Workers 2022 was 
at a service of the 

“Connect” church, which shares the Uniting Church  
building in McLaren Vale. The room was alive with young  
parents and children. The pastor, Shane Rayner, asked for 
volunteers to act out the gospel reading for the day – 
Palm Sunday – Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem. There was 
some hesitation about volunteering to be Jesus, but when 
it came to the call for a donkey there was an enthusiastic 
response. I think there may have been four donkeys  
escorting Jesus into Jerusalem! 
 

After the play drew to its conclusion, with Jesus  
overturning the tables and chairs (of the temple) with 
great enthusiasm, the children were led off for activities 
in another room, while Ted Sandercock, Secretary of the 
SVSM Support Group, introduced the PCWs. 
 

The last six months have been “weird” for the schools. 
 

Each of the chaplains spoke of the strange year the  
teachers had been experiencing, and how particularly 
difficult it had been. Sue Camac (Willunga Primary) who 
was unable to be there that day, wrote: “In all my years 
as a PCW I think this has been the worst term for morale 
in amongst the staff. The lack of teachers to fill in,  
sickness, not being able to meet in person in the staff 
room, students unsettled with changes of relief teachers, 
are all factors in what has made this term feel like a long 
term for them.”   
 

Chris Oxenham (Old Noarlunga Primary) was struck by the 
way the dynamics of the school had changed, with so 

It was a glorious autumn day, with the 
leaves overhead signalling the change in 
the seasons,  when some members of 
the Southern Vales and the Southern 
Suburbs Mothers’ Union branches met 
at the McLaren Vale Information Centre 

on Monday 4th April. Both branches  had a few people  
absent, but those present enjoyed meeting with each other 
and sharing thoughts on the subject of the day, Change, 
and the effects we face in a changing world. Change meant 
different things to different people—it was a challenge to 
be faced; something we coped with—or didn’t —told in so 
many individual stories. For several, it was associated with 
moving to a different area, or living under different circum-
stances. Dorothy Milde took up the invitation to draw 
change —hers being an illustration of God’s gifts of  
creation—the things that never changed, that grounded 
her securely  in the face of change.  
Most took the opportunity to stay after the meeting for a 
walk in the lovely grounds of the Information Centre, and 
enjoy lunch and fellowship. 

many off school from COVID, and Year 7 now moved to 
High School. For her, the school garden is her office, and 
the children grow food they can use – the boys like to 
prove that they can eat the garlic and chillies! 
 

Chrisna van Zyl  had just been appointed to the McLaren 
Flat Primary School but had already been working at Mt 
Compass. She likes to connect with children by “walk and 
talk” – laps around the oval. Sometimes the kids come for a 
lap but want to do as many as nine more laps! “The kids 
don’t have answers to things the way adults do,”  she said. 
“They don’t have peace. CPS workers stand in the gap and 
fill in for parents, for churches, for Jesus.” 
 

John Day, the Schools Ministry Group Regional Manager, 

the “chaplain to the Chaplains”, confirmed the value of the 

chaplains over the last six months, their hardest first term 

ever. The PCWs have had more opportunities than ever 

before to speak into people’s lives. They are “being Jesus” 

in a practical way, and need our prayer and practical  

support. 

Below: Shane Rayner, Chrisna van Zyl, Chris Oxenham, 
John Day, David Busby, Ted Sandercock 



12 

 

Western Fleurieu Anglicans  
(A parish of the Diocese of The Murray) 

Visit our website! 

   http://www.southernvalesparish.org 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Office Tel 0476 754 772 

Secretary Mrs Jane Cuthbert 

Email: westernfleurieu@tpg.com.au 

Br Simon Waters 

simon.waters@bigpond.com 
 

Fr Brenton Dick  

0417 831 880 

dickscot@bigpond.com 
 

Deacon Peter Chapman 

0428 959 213 

peter@buildingecosystems.com.au 

Service times & contact details 
 

 St Margaret’s, 99 Main Road McLaren Vale  
  Sunday: 10.30 am  
 Wednesday: 9:00 am 

  Wardens:   
   Judith Wells  8186 1296 
  Greg John   0405 053 331 
  

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga             

     Saturday: 5.30 pm 

  Wardens:    
    Susan Smith  0416 799 965 
    John Strachan 0407 605 152 

St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga 
 Sunday: 9 am 

  Wardens:   
     Julianne Bates  0422 817 169 
     Brian McMillan 8557 6984 

St Nicholas’, Seaford, Seaford Christian Churches 
 Sunday 10.30 am  
   Fifth Sundays in the month: a 10 am  
  combined Ecumenical service with the            
  Uniting Church and the Church of Christ. 

  Wardens:  
  Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606 
   Helen Cook 0427 679 787 or 8386 3689 

Christ Church, Yankalilla 
 1st, 2nd & 3rd Sundays – 9.00 am 
 4th Sunday – 11.00 am 
 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

  Wardens: 
       Ron King  0421 332 399 
           Belinda Rosser 0411 591 628 

St James, Delamere 
 2nd Sunday – 11.00 am 
 4th Sunday – 9.00 am 
 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

  Warden:  
  Peter Filsell 0427 534 095 

 

 

Where there is a Fifth Sunday in a month (as in 
this month) service times are likely to be  

different.  
Please check pewsheets, noticeboards and  

website for  details. 

 

If you have news of coming events or noteworthy 
happenings in the Western Fleurieu Anglican area to share 

with the rest of the parish, please contact the  
Editor, Anne  Chittleborough, at 23 Esplanade, Pt Willunga 

5173, ph 8556 5078 or email machit5@bigpond.com.au, 
preferably by the 15th of April. 

 

Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of 
being mentioned in this newsletter.  

mailto:dickscot@bigpond.com
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The Grapevine 

April 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

The  Lenten Roadway 

St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 
Getting ready for Easter. 

Do we remember to acknowledge all the  
preparation that goes into these occasions? 

L: Di Best cleaning the pews 
 

Below R: Jac Hocking and Leonie 
Pettman cleaning the vestry 
 

Below L: organists Greg John and  
Curtis Antram 
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The Grapevine 

May 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

Easter Vigil at St Stephen’s (see p. 5) 

As part of the Easter Vigil liturgy, 
the Water of Baptism is blessed, 
and the Paschal Candle is dipped in 
the water. 

The  church remains in darkness 
through the first parts of the 
service. Christi and Steve read 
from the liturgical readings. 

Above: Brian McMillan 
played the organ. 
 
After the service, a chance to 
celebrate the new Christian 
year.  
 
L: Ted Sandercock,   
 Tony Young. 
R: Barbara Walter,  
 Patrusca Birkett 
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The Grapevine 

April 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

St Nicholas’ SCC, Seaford (see p. 10) 

Maundy Thursday (above, and L) 
 
Sunara’s creative depiction of the  
resurrection, in rocks. 
 
Pastor Mark Kaesler, R. I P. 
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The Grapevine 

April 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

St Ann’s, Aldinga (see p. 6) 

The table set for the meal at which Mary 
anointed Jesus. (John 12:1-8) 

Palm Sunday 
Burda Sanders, Shadow and Jim Lekkas 

Good Friday: Stations of the Cross in the grounds of the church 
and cemetery, concluding in the church.  
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The Grapevine 

April 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

Easter at St Ann’s: 
The cross, covered with flowers, is 
carried out to be placed by the 
road. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Below: Emma and Izabelle Elliott 
and the Easter Garden. 

St Ann’s, Aldinga (cont’d) 
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The Grapevine 

April 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

St Ann’s, Aldinga Visit to  

St David’s, Burnside 

St Ann’s Warden, Julianne 
Bates, was asked to read 
one of the Lessons in the 

Eucharist. 

A BBQ followed a tour of 
St David’s church and 
surrounds.  
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. Julianne Bates thanked Fr Paul Harris and those responsible 
for a most enjoyable day. 

Jill Moore (centre, below)  a member of St David’s  
congregation, also worships at St Ann’s. 

The Grapevine 

April 2022 

Colour Photo Supplement 

St Ann’s, Aldinga Visit to  

St David’s, Burnside 


